Town of Chatham
February 1, 2024
Attendance:  William Briggs, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Riley Pitman Debbie Cadle, Josh Keisman

The meeting was called to order.
Vouchers were signed.
Minutes for January were approved.

Debbie Cadle and Josh Keisman address the board concerning property owned by the late Brenda Frost and Selena Day. A discussion was had on back taxes owed and what should be done at this point. The Selectmen referred them back to their attorney.

Steve Goldsmith wanted to know the total evaluation of the town of Chatham. He is thinking about changing the way that the Fryeburg Rescue budget is calculated.

The Census Bureau asked for the Boundary line/ BAS be completed. The information was given to Jason Eastman. He will fill it out.

The Selectmen discussed a letter received from the Town of Fryeburg. The Town of Fryeburg is requesting that the town of Chatham pay for children from Chatham that need financial assistance. The Selectmen decided to put a warrant article in the town warrant this year. They will leave it up to the town’s people and whether they wish to fund this.

Jason Eastman brought up the need for some items to be purchased. The items include: snow shovel, fan, paper towel holder and mirror.



A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman
 

